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The Coppice Primary School Newsletter 

 

Head Teacher’s News 

Attendance awards 
 
On Wednesday 15th May, 91 children were presented with a bronze '100% 
attendance star' for achieving 100% attendance in the Spring Term. This follows on 
from the 229 children who achieved a bronze star in the Autumn Term. 123 of these 
229 children were also presented with their silver '100% attendance star' for having 
achieved 100% attendance in both the Autumn and Spring Terms. This means that 
of all the children from Reception through to Year 6 in school, 320 have now 
achieved a bronze star, representing a fantastic achievement for which these 
children (and their parents) can feel rightly proud! This figure equates to over half 
of the 600 children from Reception to Year 6 having achieved 100% attendance in 
one of the two terms so far. Well done children!! 
Just to remind you, the stars can be worn on either sweatshirts, ties or summer 
uniform with the children free to choose which option they prefer. Infants can wear 
them on sweatshirts or summer uniform. Both stars can be worn at the same time 
if the children would like to. 
Unfortunately, due to the cost of the badges, we won't be able to replace them for 
free if they are lost so please encourage your child to look after them. Replacements 
can be bought from the school office for £1.00. 
If your child hasn't achieved a badge yet or just narrowly missed out, they can still 
earn their bronze badge if they attend for every day of this term. For those children 
who achieved a bronze star this time, they will now have the opportunity to go for 
their silver star, and for those children who achieved a silver star, they will have the 
opportunity to go for their whole year 100% attendance badge. This means that 
every child still has something to aim for!  
Remember too that any child with 98% attendance for the whole of this academic 
year (up to the cut-off point in the Summer Term) will receive the attendance treat 
in the last week of the academic year. 
We do appreciate that sometimes appointments or illness get in the way of 
achieving 100% for the year which is why we moved to the termly stars reward, 
meaning that there are plenty of opportunities to be rewarded for attendance in 
every term.  
Thank you again for your ongoing support with your child's attendance and of 
course well done again to the children who achieved stars.  
Kind regards,  Mr. Hutt 
 
      
 
 

 

 
 

   

 
RB- Beau W 

RT- Leo C 
RD- Amelia H 
1A- Orlando H 
1H- Ethan H 
1J- Ruby D 
Year 2 are all stars of 
the week for being 
amazing during SATS 
month. 
3P- Thomas M  
3C- James A 
4AW- Zaid Y 
4VW- Sasha W 
4B- Brinley H 
5J- Max D 
5L- Matthew P 
All Year 6 for a great 
SATs week  
 
 
 
 
The theme for the week 
after half term will be: 
“Self-discipline”. 

Star of the week 

 

 
Week ending 24.05.19 
First- Hawks 423 
Second- Owls 32 
Third- Falcons 320 
Fourth - Eagles 231 

Team Points 
Attendance and Punctuality 

Assembly theme 

% attendance 1.9.18-17.5.19 

RD  96.7 RT 95.1 RB 95.9 

1H 95.3 1A 96.5 1J 97.0 

2K 97.5 2CA 96.6 2A 97.3 

3C 96.2 3M 96.8 3P 95.4 

4VW 97.4 4B 95.9 4AW 97.5 

5J 98.2 5AD 95.4 5L 96.1 

6L 97.4 6G 95.2 Whole school 
96.5% 

Highest Weekly Attendance w/b 13.5.19 
Congratulations to 2K (99.3%) and 5L (99.3%) for having the highest weekly attendance in KS1 and 
KS2 respectively. 
Punctuality Award:   KS1: 2K   KS2:  5L 
 

 

 



          
 

 
On Friday 17th May, both Year 6 and Year 5 sent football teams to compete in the 7-a-side tournament at 
Maypole FC. 
The teams were split into two different leagues and played three qualifying matches. 
The Year 6 team only conceded one goal during qualification for the semi-finals, but just missed out on 
goal difference. They won 1 match, drew 1 and lost 1. 
They worked really hard and were really unlucky not to qualify. 
The Year 5 team managed to qualify for the semi-final by winning 2 matches and drawing 1. 
The semi-final was a tight match, but Coppice Year 5 were the better team and progressed to the final 
where they played Chilcote, who had previously won the trophy. 
The final was a really close game with both teams having good periods of possession, at the final whistle it 
was 1-1. The match went into extra time and just as it looked as if it would be decided on penalties, a cross 
came over and Harry K leapt like a salmon to score the winner, followed by lots of celebrations.  
Well done to both teams.  
Year 6 team was Jack S, Dylan P, Jimmy L, Daniel S, Charlie F, Joel F, Harry L, Miles F and Isaak G. 
The victorious Year 5 team was Joseph H, Jack PB, Fin F, Max D, Billy P, Harry K, James P, Leo S and Han X. 
 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Wythall Library free event  
 
 

 

 
Year 2 children have completed their month of SATs preparation and tests.  It may come as surprise to 
know that the children seemed to have enjoyed themselves. They have demonstrated resilience and a 
positive attitude. The teachers are very proud that the children have showed off everything that they’ve 
learned. Well done to everyone. 
 
 
 
Next week is half term and we are closed for one week. We look forward to welcoming the children back 
into school on Monday 3rd June. 
Tuesday 4th June – class photos 
Tuesday 4th June – Parent Forum 1.30. Please note that this meeting had previously been arranged for 11th 
June.  
Monday 10th June –Year 3 African Drumming Workshop. Payment via Parent Pay please. 
Tuesday 11th June- Reception eye tests. Don’t forget, that if you DON’T want your child to have the test 
then please return the form to school. 
Sports Days-  
Monday 17th June - 9.30am - 11am - Nursery (AM) + Reception (RT and RB) 
Monday 17th June - 1.30pm - 3pm - Nursery (PM and All Day) + Reception (RD) 
Tuesday 18th June - 1.30pm-3pm - Year 1 
Wednesday 19th June - 9.30am - 11am - Year 2 
Wednesday 19th June - 1.30pm - 3pm - Year 3  
Friday 21st June - 9.30am - 11am - Year 4  
Friday 21st June - 1.30pm - 3pm - Years 5 and 6 
 
 
 

Coming up at The Coppice 

This week at The Coppice 

Maypole Cup football tournament 



Dates continued… 
Wednesday 19th June 7-9pm Year 5 & Year 6 Drama Club production- Porridge 
Thursday 20th June – Year 5 & Year 6 Drama Club production- Porridge 
Friday 21st June – Y2 visit to The Black Country Museum 
Monday 24th June – School is closed for a TED day.  We are back as usual on Tuesday 25th.  
Monday 24th June – Y6 to Malvern residential 
Friday 5th July 5.00 -8pm – PTA Summer Revel 
Tuesday 9th July – Summer music concert 
Friday 19th July – Year 6 Leavers’ assembly 9.15am 
Friday 19th July – Last day of term 
 
 

 

 

     
 

PTA events 



 
 
 
Charity quiz night 
Friday 7th June – Quiz to raise money for CPR mannequins.  
Infant Hall/St Mary’s Church. 7.30pm.  
Tickets £3 for adults and £1 for under 16s 
To buy tickets please contact Ali on 07772 568898 or alilovestigger@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Relaxation and Mindfulness Classes 
Join us to learn the art of relaxation, a great blend of mindfulness techniques and yoga breathing to 
develop stress reduction, improve sleep patterns, ability to relax…and so much more. Held at two 
locations- The Pilates Gym, Becketts Farm, Wythall -Wednesdays twice a month and now The Coppice 
Primary School -Tuesdays twice a month 

The Pilates Gym– Time: Wednesdays 6-7pm, Session costs £10 or four sessions prepaid £35. Mats 
provided. Dates: May 8th & 22nd, June 5th, July 3rd & 24th, Aug onward TBC. 

The Coppice School B47 5JN Time: Tuesdays 6-7pm, session costs £10 or four sessions prepaid £35. Please 
bring your own mat (yoga/exercise or similar) Dates: June 4th & 25th, July 23rd, Aug onwards TBC 

More details from www.coachgenie.co.uk or email hello@coachgenie.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School website-  http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/ 

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/main-school-newsletter-and-nursery-newsletter/ 
PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo 
Calendar- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/calendar/ 
Suggestions box- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/suggestion-box/ 
Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/ 
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